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IRF20/253 
 

 
Mrs Sarah Horsfield 
Urbis Pty Ltd 
Level 23, Tower 2 
201 Sussex Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Mrs Horsfield 
 
Application for a site compatibility certificate – Concord RSL Club – 
SCC_2018_CANAD_002_00 
 
I am writing in regard to the site compatibility certificate lodged with the Department of 
Planning, Industry and Environment on 23 October 2018. The application seeks a site 
compatibility certificate (SCC) at the Concord RSL Club at 1 Nullawarra Avenue, Concord. 
 
As you are aware, the Department has previously advised that the application is inadequate 
for assessment due to: 
 

x Inadequate owners consent information; and 
x Insufficient information to demonstrate that the club is still operating as a registered 

club. 
 
The letter dated 16 December 2019 requested that the information be provided by  
24 January 2020. Should the information not be provided by this date, it was advised that the 
application will be returned as inadequate and the application would not be further assessed.  
 
No information was provided in response to this letter including from RSL NSW. As such, I 
advise that the application is returned as incomplete. Any future SCC application must be 
lodged as a new application for assessment. 
 
If you have any more questions, please contact Mr Kris Walsh, Acting Manager, Eastern and 
South District, at the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment on 9888 8888. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Brett Whitworth 
Deputy Secretary 
Greater Sydney, Place and Infrastructure 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


